
Dear Parents and Friends,  

 
Advent is a period of preparation before Christmas The word Advent comes 
from the Latin advenio, "to come to," and refers to the coming of Christ. This 
refers, first of all, to our celebration of Christ's birth at Christmas. 

 

Advent takes up this theme in looking forward to the coming of Christ at     
Christmas and especially in looking towards the future coming of Christ.  

 

Advent invites us to prepare for the commemoration 
of God’s coming by taking time to have a closer look 
inside ourselves away from the busy outside. This 
looking inside is not about remorse or regret, nor 
about listing ways of life over the past year that could 
have been different; it’s not about wishing we were 
better people. It’s about forward movement, getting 
new bearings, relying more on God for directions. It’s 
about a fresh start, getting closer to the “fire” and the 
“light” that are God’s love and compassion. Advent is 
a time to “Rejoice, let your gentleness be known to 
everyone. The Lord is near.” (St Paul, Phil. 4:4,5) 

 

We look forward to celebrating Christmas with all of 
the families this Wednesday at 6pm. Children can 
wear Christmas colours and it is a chance to sit 
outside and enjoy the spirit of Christmas. My sin-
cere thanks to the P & F for organising a BBQ and 
other great things to purchase on the night. 

 

 

On Thursday after our End of Year Liturgy 
we will have a thank you morning tea for 
all of our parent helpers in the staffroom. 
We appreciate all of our parent volunteers 
who assist in any way. 

 

Blessings to you and your families. 

Mrs Katherine McKay 

ACTING PRINCIPAL 

From the Principal 

St Michael’s Primary School 

Upcoming Events: 

Blacktown South 

NEWSLETTER 

St Michael’s Primary School 
155 Reservoir Road 

Blacktown South   2148 
Ph:    9622 9910 
Fax:   9622 6902 

 

Website: 
www.stmichaelsblacktown.catholic.edu.au 

 
Email: 

stmichaelsblktn@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Church of St Michael’s 
58 Orwell Street 
Blacktown South 

Weekend Masses: 
Sunday: 8.00am, 9.30am, 6.00pm 
4th Sunday 10.45am Filipino Mass 
Weekday Masses: 
Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri: 8.00am 
Wed: 7.30pm 
First Friday: 7.30pm 
Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
Wed: 7.00pm–7.25pm 
Holy Hour of Adoration: 
Wednesdays 6.30pm-7.30pm 

Phone: 9622 9149 
Website:  mqofblacktown.org.au 

2016 - ISSUE 19 29th November 2016 

LOVE ONE ANOTHER 

NOVEMBER 

Wed 
30th 

Christmas Concert—
6pm 

DECEMBER 
Thurs 

1st 
End of Year Mass—
9.30am 
 

Parent Helpers 
Morning Tea 
10.30am 

Thurs 
8th 

Dental Assessments 
for Kinder, Yrs 2, 4, 6 

Fri 
9th 

Year 6 Fun Day 

Mon 
12th 

Reports to go home 
to parents 
 

Year 6 Farewell  
Assembly—2.00pm 

Tues 
13th 

Guard of Honour for 
Year 6—2.15pm 
 

Year 6 Graduation 
Mass—7.30pm 

Wed 
14th 

Transition to 2017 
Classes—11.30-
1.30pm 

Fri 
16th 

Last day of school for 
all students 

Tues 
31st 
Jan 

Students in Yrs 1-6 
commence school 



RE News 
Several years ago Hurricane Katrina flooded New Orleans. Hundreds died.       
Rescuers found hundreds trapped on rooftops. Some argued that many people 
suffered only because the government authorities weren’t prepared for the storm. 
 
As Advent begins this week, Jesus reminds us that people suffered in Noah’s time 
because they weren’t prepared.  

Advent is a good season to think about that. As you do, prepare yourself for Christ. 

Remember, Advent is also a season of hope. We light candles to remember that 

Christ’s power seeks to beat back the darkness of injustice every day. 

Prepare yourself by looking for evidence of grace. To every war, God sends 

peacemakers. Stay awake, Jesus says, and you’ll see reasons for hope all over 

the world. 

Prepare yourself to be grace and hope this season, the person who shines light by 

standing for peace, feeding the hungry, forgiving an enemy, or welcoming an     

outcast. 

Sure, sadness floods our world, but God sends boats to the rescue. Jump on 

board this Advent. People stranded by pain and injustice are waiting for you. 

  

Where can you make a difference at home, at school, at work, or in the world 

this Advent? 

  

The Action 

Slow down. While the rest of the world gets ready for Christmas by buying        

presents, hosting parties, baking, travelling and so on, you can prepare yourself 

for Christmas by setting your priorities straight. What are they? Try saying a      

mantra such as ‘Come, Lord Jesus’ over and over for five minutes. Praying in this 

way helps calm us down and also makes us more open to God throughout the 

day. At the end of your day, try sitting and lighting a candle. Repeat Isaiah’s 

words: ‘Let us walk in the light of the Lord!’ As you light an additional candle each 

week, the light of Christ will get stronger and brighter. Don’t let the busyness of 

December distract you from what is most important. 
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God Bless 

Anne Easton 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION COORDINATOR 
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Office News 
If your child will not be returning in 2017 (Years K-5 2016) it would be greatly appreciated if you could 
please notify the school in writing, stating that last day your will be attending St Michael’s and the 
school your child will be attending next year.  This is a Government requirement.  The late day of Term 4 
for students is Friday, 16th December 2016. 
 
As always it is important that if your child is absent from school that the school receives notification.  It 
is vital that if your child will be on leave in the last weeks of 2016 and will not be commencing on the 1st 
day of 2017 (Tuesday, 31st January 2017 for Years 1-6 2017), that we be advised of this. 
 

CHANGE OF FAMILY/STUDENT INFORMATION: 
Please, if you have changed address or contact numbers it is very important that you let the school know 
so that we can update our database. You can access a “CHANGE OF FAMILY/STUDENT INFORMATION” 
form from our website under the notes section. 
 
 

Uniform Shop News 
Due to STOCKTAKE—the last day of trade for the Uniform Shop for 2016 will be       

Wednesday, 7 December 2016 from 8:15am to 11:00 am. 

No orders can be received for processing after this date (any uniform requirements will 

need to be purchased in 2017). 

The Uniform Shop will be opening during the Christmas holidays as follows: 

 Wednesday, 18 January 2017 from 9am to 12 pm 

 Wednesday, 25 January 2017 from 8:15am to 2:45pm 

 

50% OFF THE FOLLOWING ITEMS – REDUCED TO CLEAR: 

 

1 x Medium Rain Jacket - $20 

4 x Medium V Neck tops - $20 each 

4 x Small V Neck tops - $20 each 

1 x size 4 V neck top - $20 

1 x size 14 V neck top - $20 

4 x size 10 V neck top - $20 

 

We are in need of pre-loved uniforms. If you would like to donate any items please send 
into the office. 
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From the Library 
As we near the end of 2016, I need to get all Library resources returned so that they can be inventoried 
and repaired if necessary. 
 

Overdue Books 

Last week, all students were given reminder notes  of which books they still have. 

Parents, can you please help your children look for and return these books so that we can maintain our 
collection for everyone to borrow. There are a number of late books from popular series such as Lego 
Ninjago, Diary of a Wimpy Kid, Captain Underpants, Andy Griffiths’ Treehouse series and several Mine-
craft books. Some of these have been on loan since term 3, or even earlier, while other students were 
waiting for their turn to borrow them. 
If you find anything with a St Michaels barcode on the cover, please send it back. 
This week I will unfortunately have to start sending out bills for those books that have been lost. 
 

THANKYOU 

Thankyou to all those who have helped in the Library this year - covering books, helping to tally the Book 
Club orders and assisting at the Book Fair. I really appreciate all your help. 

 

Canteen News 
ALL HOT FOODS WILL RUN OUT OVER THE NEXT WEEK—Please put a substitute on all lunch orders.  
The last week will be sandwiches and wraps and what is left of the other foods.  Please add sandwich or 
wrap as second choice for the last week. 
 
Thank you for your support over the year, 
Jan & Geny 
 

Sports News 
TWILIGHT SWIMMING CARNIVAL           
We were certainly blessed last Wednesday in being able to get through our swim-
ming carnival. The rain poured down on the drive to the pool, but stopped with 
perfect timing for us to get on with the carnival. 
 
Our swimmers splished, splashed, dived and kicked their way up the pool throughout the afternoon. We 
were able to get through all our events swiftly. 
 
Thank you to all of the students who swam on the day and a big thank you to all the parents, carers and 
grandparents who braved the afternoon to support their children. 
 
All results will be finalised this week and zone team for 2017 will be announced. Notes for this will be 
sent home at the      beginning of Term 1, 2017. 
 
Reminder: any students who wish to nominate for the 4 x 50mtr Individual medley please send to Mrs 
Budd a confirmation of your time for this event from your swimming club.  These times need to be 
provided ideally before the end of Term 4. 
 
Thank you to all of the wonderful staff who came to support the event and ensure it was a successful 
afternoon for all of our students. We are blessed at St Michael’s to have such wonderful supportive staff. 
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Parramatta Diocesan Winter Sport Trials Expression of Interest is NOW OPEN 
to register.  
The winter sports consist of Football (Soccer), Hockey, Netball, Rugby League, Rugby 
Union and Touch Football. 
Open to students in Years 5 and 6 in 2017. We will speak to students during PE time this week in years 4 and 5 and hand out 
information to those who fulfil the criteria 

Please don’t hesitate to contact Mrs Budd if you require any assistance with this process. The expression of interest nomina-
tion is open until FEBRUARY 3, 2017. 

 2017 Parramatta Diocesan Team Sport Trials 
Any Primary students enrolled in Parramatta Diocesan Schools in Year 5 and 6 in 2017 are 
invited to participate in the Parramatta Diocesan Team Sport Trials during Term One/Two in 2017 
(Winter Sports - AFL, Football, Hockey, Netball, Rugby League League, Rugby Union & Touch).  
 

It is important to note that these trials are generally for those children who display an above aver-
age ability and/or have representative experience in their chosen sport. While teams are 
open in age it is strongly recommended that only children of a representative standard in Years 5 & 
6 in 2017 be invited to attend.  
 

Parramatta Diocesan trials in 2017 will be held in the following sports:  
*AFL (boys), Diving (B&G), Hockey (B&G), Football (B&G), Golf (B&G), Hockey (B&G), Netball 
(girls), Rugby League (11yrs & Opens), Rugby Union (boys), & Touch(B&G).  
 

To be eligible for selection for these trials an Online Team Registration Form must be completed 
that can be accessed via the website www.primarysportparra.catholic.edu.au. 
This online form is an EXPRESSION OF INTEREST for the 2017 Parramatta Diocesan Primary Sport 
Team trials. You may complete this form to attend a selection trial or if you have been selected in a 
representative squad or team. One form is to be completed per child, per individual sport. Each 
sport has its own criteria therefore, it is imperative that the correct form is completed.  
 

Please note that your online registration is an EXPRESSION OF INTEREST ONLY and MUST be ap-
proved by your child's school. In order for your child to attend the nominated trial or event this 
may come down to the discretion of your school as to who is selected to attend the trial. In some 
sports only 2 students per school can be nominated. Please complete all fields and especially 
“Representative Experience”.  
Please ensure that the SUBMIT button has been pressed upon completing the form and notification 
email will be sent to the parent/guardian listed on the form confirming this expression of interest 
has been received.  
 

Your child’s school will notify you one week prior to the trial date if your child is to attend to the 
Parramatta Diocesan trial for their selected sport by providing a trial information sheet.  
Under no circumstances will a child be eligible to trial if the Online Registration Form has not been 
completed and approved by the school by the closing date.  
 
Winter Sports Registrations close Friday 3rd February 5pm.  
 
Please contact your school sports coordinator for any further information.  
Yours In Sport,  
 
 
Margaret Thornton  
Teaching Educator – Primary Sport  
Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta 
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Water, Water, Water   

We still have lots of children not bringing a drink bottle to school at all! Cannot 
stress enough the importance of us all keeping our bodies hydrated through-
out the day.  All children are reminded and encouraged to bring a water bottle 
to PE lessons.  At this time of year the weather is very unpredictable, we have 
the best interest of our students at all times and adjust our PE lessons to        
Indoors if the weather is too hot. 

 

Cross Country 2017 

Our 2017 cross-country will be early in Term 1, we encourage all students to keep active 
in the holidays in preparation for this event. 

 

Parent Helpers 

Throughout the year we often ask for parent helpers to assist at various sporting events, 
carnivals and gala days. We are very grateful for this assistance. It is important to note 
that volunteers are required to complete online the necessary child protection require-
ments.  If you are thinking of getting more involved in sporting events in 2017, please en-
sure your child protection is up to date and the necessary requirements have been com-
pleted. The process has been advertised in many past newsletters and is available from 
the school if you require more information. 

 

Yours in Sport 
Mrs Cristy Budd/ Mr Joe Ng 
PE Teachers 
 

From the Bishop’s Office 

Arrupe Project Christmas Appeal 
Arrupe Place was established in 2015 to provide a welcoming space for people seeking asylum and in need 
of essential services in Western Sydney. Run by Jesuit Refugee Service (JRS), the centre in North Parramat-
ta offers a range of services, including English language and cooking classes, a food bank, legal advice and a 
sense of community. 
This year they are targeting donations to ensure they will provide necessary assistance but also opportunities 
for enjoyable activities for people seeking asylum. Needed items include: new children’s toys for ages 0-12 
years, Opal cards, gift cards for Coles, Woolworths, K-mart, Myer or Big W. Please note: at this moment JRS 
is not needing donations of clothing, food or second-hand toys. 
Donated items will be accepted until Monday 5 December. Please contact JRS tel  
(02) 9098 9336, matthew.potts@jrs.org.au 
 

Lights of Christmas at St Mary’s Cathedral: 8-25 December 
From 8 December, celebrate the joy of Christmas every night at St Mary’s Cathedral until Christmas night. 
The theme is Joy to the World and will feature an extraordinary animation of the timeless Christmas tale, the 
Nutcracker Suite along with a pictorial journey of Christmas decorations through the ages. Starting each day 
at 7.30pm with a choir performance. The light show comes on just after dusk and stays on until midnight. 
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